## August 4th

Dear Miss Sweeney:

I have just sent a day letter telling you it was not necessary for you to go to Washington to get book lists or catalogues.

Mrs. Farrand wonders if you couldn't send a list "from your head" of what books you have at D.O. so that she could go to work on the catalogues.

I suggested in the telegram that you could ask someone at D.O. to return the envelope which I sent down, it was marked "Please do not forward catalogues only", so it would be an easy thing for somebody to locate. Above all, don't go to Washington to do it:

Yours ever,